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Town of Stanford Conservation Advisory Commission 

Town Hall

26 Town Hall Road

P.O. Box 436

                        Stanfordville, NY 12581

Final Minutes

September 15, 2010


The Conservation Advisory Commission convened their monthly meeting at the Town Hall on September 15, 2010.  The meeting was called to order at 6:07 pm by Co-chairperson, Barry Haydasz.

Members present:  Beth Ashton, Barry Haydasz, Brenda Lynch, Mike Picinelli, Karen Sergio, and Tom Dewhirst (Liaison to the Town Board)

Members absent:  Lisa Kilmer, and Charlie Shaw

 Minute’s approval

Mike made a motion to approve the August 2010 minutes with discussed changes.  Beth seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Old Business 
Stanford Wildlife Preserve


Beth sent mapping information to Frank Munzer’s office for review. Frank had offered potential map design services to help create a map for the preserve kiosk.  Beth had decided that reflectors would not work for the preserve entrance and will talk with Jim Myers about the possibility of cutting into the banks for a more distinct entrance.  The previously cut grass on the road edge is filling in which aids in distinguishing the entrance, but some re-grading might make it more obvious.  There was discussion about mapping and Barry mentioned the option of open-source free software to enable use of online mapping.  The Building Department at the Town Hall has mapping software, but it specifically deals with parcel, not habitat information.
Whitlock Preserve


Without further contact with Henry Fernandez, any event plans for the preserve will be postponed.  Barry will take a look at the knotweed population and determine the next step in controlling the stand.

 Community Day


Karen offered to pick up the water model, display boards and additional literature from the Farm and Home Center.  Mike offered to return items after Community Day.  There was further discussion of organizational specifics for the day.

New Business

Liaison Report


Tom reported that the Town Board is currently working on the annual budget.  He is looking into various town sites for the possibility of installing a town-owned antenna site for garage and fire department radio communications.  The town landfill site appears to be the highest town site under consideration.

Welcome Package


The CAC welcome package subcommittee met before the meeting to work on organizing literature to use in these informational folders for new residents and interested existing residents.  The subcommittee will meet again next month to review the first phase of information acquisition.

Community Development Block Grant


There will be a public hearing on Monday, September 20th for input on ideas for a possible grant application submission by the town.  Ideas were discussed and it was decided that nothing was currently suitable or ready for submission by the CAC.

Town Website


The Town Board’s website subcommittee has asked each town committee to designate a volunteer to input committee-specific information onto the town website.  It was decided that Barry would be the CAC website volunteer.  Beth will let Johanna know of the decision.

Meeting Schedule


The next CAC meeting is scheduled for Wednesday October 20th at 6pm.

Brenda made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mike seconded the motion and all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Beth Ashton.

